From Grand Knight Matt Herrick:

Once again there is an activity I want to encourage you to participate in. We are hosting a Baked Potato Bar dinner to raise funds for youth scholarships and for the Naughton family.

From December 2nd council meeting:

Treasurer's report -

Balances December 2

Checking	\$5,007.29
Savings	2,451.59
Earmarks:	
Monument Fund	-126.69
Payroll Tax Owed	-41.42
Pennies for Heaven	-530.10
K of C Charitable Fund	-500.00
K of C Perpetual Memorial	-320.00
Net Funds Available	\$5,940.67

District Deputy

- State meeting December 13, 14, and 16
 - State council offering a one-day in person training for council officers, appointed directors, and financial secretaries on Saturday, December
 - secretaries on Saturday, December 14 in West Des Moines. Lunch is included.
- Insurance -- Some members have been contacted
- Need to recruit 12 new members in the district between now and December 31.
- Free throw contest
 - Council contest January 5 at Lenihan Middle School Coordinator needed
 - District contest in Tama February 9 at 2:00 p.m.

Liaison Report

• St. Francis—see website for needs you might be able to help with

New Business

- Annual \$1K scholarship for parish youth program
 - o Suggested fund raiser, maybe a potato bar in December or January
 - Eldon moved and Dave Staron seconded that we have fund raiser. Motion carried.





Sponsored by Knights of Columbus Council 966 www.kofc966.org

- Request assistance for handicap van. Individual requesting \$20K.
 - Suggested individual should help with fund raising.
- Ad for state convention. Motion denied.
- KC bowling tournament in Davenport \$72/ team fee plus \$18/ person to support a team
 - Decided to let Mike Vanderah handle
- Culture of Life seeking help setting up a Guiding Star facility
 - Wait until there has been further progress
- Awards dinner January 24 moved by Vince, seconded by Fritz. Motion carried.
 - Eldon to coordinate.
- Spelling Bee--tabled

Editor's commentary:

This year's memorial ceremony for deceased members:



With all the brother Knights we have lost this past year, and all the opportunities to serve as a member of the honor guard, it is a good time to encourage all Knights to progress to the 4th degree. It truly is a pleasure and an honor to serve our deceased and their families in this way. It is also a good time to reiterate that all member Knights and their immediate families (spouse and children 18 and younger) are entitled to an honor guard <u>but they have to request it</u>. Be sure to let your family know if you wish to have an honor guard at your services.

Council 966 Officers:

- Grand Knight -- Matthew Herrick (641) 351-9597(cell) mherrick@st-francis.net
- Deputy Grand Knight Greg Jacobs (641) 753-5965 <u>jacobs5965@mchsi.com</u>
- Financial Secretary -- Roger Drummer (641) 753-5842 ridabd@consultant.com
- Chancellor Galen Pille (641) 751-2574 hoxrok@gmail.com
- Recorder -- LeRoy Jero (641) 752-2165 (home) <u>lljero@centurylink.net</u>
- Treasurer -- Robert M Cook (641) 752-1661(home) (641) 844-3049(cell) rmcook2703@yahoo.com
- Warden Brandon Kunkel (641) 351-9653 <u>brandonkunkel@yahoo.com</u>
- Newsletter editor -- Steve Seberger (641) 752-8363 sgsebe1@gmail.com

Insurance Corner

Michael Bormann, Bormann Agency
PO Box 97
152 W. Gillet St.
Preston, IA 52069 ph. (563) 689-6801



We are looking for a rep in your area...come join our team! For an interview please call (563)689-6801

Knights of Columbus - Council 966 PO Box 1672 Marshalltown, IA 50158

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED



December 2019 Newsletter

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION U S POSTAGE

PAID

PERMIT NO. 45 MARSHALLTOWN IA 50158